
Hibbing Kinship Mentoring Program: 

What Do We Do? 

There are children in our community who need an extra positive role model in their 
lives. We offer several opportunities to these children and youth in providing 
positive role models.  HKMP serves children and youth in Hibbing, Chisholm, and the 
surrounding communities.  

The traditional mentor option is matching a youth, ages 5-17, with an adult mentor. 
Mentors inspire young people to set goals, raise self-esteem, and be better 
equipped to meet challenges they face every day.  Mentoring is a committed 
relationship between an adult and a youth focusing on developing character and 
capabilities of the young person. Mentors are welcome to apply for this rewarding 
opportunity! This Mentor-Mentee match is a process which includes an application 
from the volunteer mentor as the starting point. Background checks and reference 
checks are required. Once this is completed, the HKMP Coordinator conducts a 
one-to-one interview with the applicant.  The successful applicant is then provided 
the information about children and youth on the waiting list for a Mentor. 
Tentative matches are made based on common interests. The Coordinator, along 
with the prospective Mentor, make a home visit to meet the child/youth and the 
parent.  

Group Mentoring is the other option for youth referred to the program.  These are 
divided into 3 groups depending upon the grade that the child/youth is in.  The 
"Early Years" is for children in Kindergarten-2nd Grade in Hibbing and their 
parents. This group meets weekly after the school day from 2:30 pm - 4:00 pm. 
Parents pick up their child at the end of group and are provided with social-
emotional activities to do at home with their child during the week. The parent & 
child participate together monthly for a dinner, parent education presentations, 
and parent-child activities. Child care is provided free of charge for siblings in 
order for the parent and enrolled child to spend time together.  This Group has  2 
adult Group Facilitators who provide a variety of activities which promote 
friendships and increasing self-esteem. 



The "Growing Years" is designed for children in 3rd-6th Grade who live in Hibbing, 
Chisholm, and the surrounding communities. This group meets weekly for 1 1/2 
hours from 4:30 pm - 6:00 pm. The emphasis of this group is on respect, 
responsibility, and boundaries as well as having fun together!  This group has the 
opportunity to experience activities within the group setting and out in the 
community through sports (archery, curling, bowling), volunteering monthly at 
organizations such as Salvation Army or Precious Paws, and other experiential 
activities.  The "Changing Years" targets youth in 7th - 12th Grade from Hibbing, 
Chisholm, and the surrounding communities. This group is similar to Growing Years 
option and may include work experience activities or scholarships to approved 
community youth programs.  

The initial step for child or youth to begin mentoring is to complete an application 
with the HKMP Coordinator. Referrals are received from parents, teachers, social 
workers, or mental health professionals.  


